THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

January 7, 1970

MEMORANDUM FOR THE STAFF SECRETARY

From: aniel P. Moynihan

The new program called Sesame Street on National Educational

Television has already shown itself to be so popular and so well
done that I think the President would want to send a note to its
director. We would be happy to provide additional information

if you like.
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Dear Mrs. Cooney:

The maay childzon and families now benefittiag
from Sesame Sizeet are participants ia ons of the
meost promisiag experiments in educationsl televi-
sica ia the history of that medinm. The Childrea's
Televisica Workshop certalaly deserves ths high
praise it bas besa gotiing frem young and old alike
in every comnar of the satiocs.

This Administration is enthusiasticaily committed
to spening up opportusities for every youngster,
partisniay during his first five yoazs of life, and
is plassed to be among the spoasore of your distin-
guished progam.

Sincsvely,

Mre. Joan Gans Coonsy
Exsecutive Directory

Childrea's Television Workeshep
Natieasl Educationnl Television
1845 Broadway

New York, New York 10023

RN:CEF:jt 1/7/70




